
Greetings, fellow Lions, 

 This month’s article is on a more personal note than 
usual.  My plans and goals for this year as DG got 
significantly revised earlier this month when I felt ill and 
made a trip to the emergency room.  The result was a 
three-way bypass and most of March spent in the hospital 
and then a rehabilitation center.  I am finally home but still 
having significant restrictions on my activities as I am not 
currently allowed to drive and the physical efforts  I can 
undertake are limited.  Thanks for the well wishes from all 
of you who have been aware of the situation.  They are 
greatly appreciated.

 Convention planning is going ahead.  Many thanks 
to the 11E2 GLT who have really stepped into the breech 

and kept event preparation moving forward. It is still possible to register for convention 
although the deadline for reduced rates for Boyne Mountain Lodge has passed. I have 
asked 1 VDG Jill and 2 VDG Steve to fill in the gap on club visits where they are able to 
do so.  I am personally disappointed that I am not going to be able to make the club visits 
I had planned but not yet arranged.  I hope to be able to visit with some of you after our 
convention when I should be more mobile with less restrictions on my activities.

 Our district and Multiple District 11 are still running positive on membership gains 
for the year.  Unfortunately, June traditionally sees significant membership drops as 
members drop out when semi-annual dues are payable, Our MD11 Council Chair, Dave 
Hill, has announced a challenge, “ 60 members in 60 days”, to each of our districts 

which asks that we add 60 members between April 1st and May 31st.  I would really 
appreciate the support of each of you in recruiting new members in pursuit of this goal.  
Think about the rewards we have all experienced in serving as Lions.  It’s a friendly 
thing to do to give someone new the opportunity to experience the joy of 
serving as a Lion.

 I’m looking forward to seeing many of you at the convention.  It 
will be great to get together after our two-year Covid hiatus.

Notable Quotes:  “There are 2 ways to be fooled.  One is 

to believe what isn't true; the other is to refuse to 

believe what is true.” – Soren Kierkegaard

District Governor
 William Gaines
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Greetings, fellow Lions, 

  I have two important questions to ask you this month pertaining to your 
Lions membership: 

  Why are you a Lion? And, what do you enjoy most about being a Lion? 

  I'll answer them first before going into why I asked them, with the second 
one being the easier of the two to answer. 

  The thing I enjoy most about being a Lion is two-fold: the first is the 
satisfaction of helping my community. I say on a regular basis (in this space 
and face-to-face) that we are only as strong as our weakest link, and by helping 
my community I help to strengthen my community and its weakest link. The 
second part is the friendships I have forged as a Lion – some of them were 
people I knew in some manner prior to joining my club, and some I didn't know 

at all. That friendship extends to Lion from other clubs as well, something I never imagined happening. 

 Now for that first question. At first blush, the easy answer is because I'm third generation Lions Club 
member and it was inevitable. But it's more than that. From a young age I was “volunteered” to help at various 
events where my parents were volunteering. Mike and Billi Murch knew the importance of getting involved in 
the community and believed in doing something to help, whether it was the sports and groups my brother, sister 
and I were involved in or it was the volunteer fire department or some other organization that needed help. It 
was a belief they instilled in my brother, sister and me. 

 So why were these two questions important? Well, if you are unable to tell a fellow Lion the answers then 
how can we be expected to tell the people we are trying to recruit to join us why we are Lions and what you 
enjoy most. 

 We have begun a 60 by 60 recruitment drive throughout Multi-District 11. Each district is challenged to 
bring in 60 new members from April through May. And in case you weren't aware, we as Lions are the best 
recruitment tool our clubs have to bring in new members. 

 By being able to answer those questions we improve our chances of bringing in new members to help our 
clubs grow and serve our communities. When we share our stories about being a Lion then we spread the word 
about our clubs and the good we do in our communities; when we discuss the things we enjoy about being a 
Lion we show others our clubs are places they might enjoy too. 

 A few years ago Lions Clubs International changed its tune about tooting our own horns and the service we 
do. Now we try and trumpet it for all to hear and see. Some clubs are better than others, but we all need to 
continue those efforts.

 My club sends all of our club's news to the local newspaper – photos, meeting news, new members 
inductions, etc. Whether they run it is up to them, we've done our part by trying to use that form of media. We 
post our news to social media as well. 

 As you tell your stories about your club and your reasons for being a Lion, use every platform available to 
you whether it's traditional media or social media. Spread the word, it's the only way for our clubs to continue to 
grow.

 So what is your story, and how do you answer that question? I'd love to know. Email me 
(SteveMurch49707@gmail.com) and tell me your Lions story. Or let's talk at the convention. 

 Thanks for all you do for your club and your community. 
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Tending To Our Common Home

Dear Lions,

I have always believed that you take care of the things 
you care about. That’s why I keep my home tidy and my 
plants watered. When something is damaged, I fix it. I 
know that if I don’t do these things, my house won’t be 
the place I want to call home. The rooms would be a 
mess if I didn’t keep them clean, the house would fall 
into disrepair if I didn’t take care of it, and my plants 

would die if I didn’t bring them water.

My house is in Brooklyn. Yours may be in Kentucky, or Mexico, or India. But 
really, we all share one home—the Earth. And it’s filled with so much diversity 
and so much beauty. As Lions, we have committed to caring for our environ-
ment in the same way we have committed to caring for our fellow humans. Be-
cause we cannot separate the wellbeing of people from the wellbeing of our 
planet.

Earth Day is April 22. But I would argue that every day should be a day that we 
ask ourselves what more we could do to protect and restore the natural world. 
Whether you participate in a clean-up event, save a corner of your garden for 
pollinator plants, or spend the time to ensure you are recycling properly, I hope 
you are able to find some way to give back to the environment this month.

Because no matter where in the world we live, we all have only one true home. 
Let’s take care of it together.
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Dear Lions Club Officer,

As your club prepares for annual elections and to welcome a new leadership team, you 
may find the following documents helpful. 

 Standard Club Constitution & By-Laws – This document outlines the election pro-
cess and describes key positions within the club structure as outlined in the Stan-
dard Club Structure. Immediately after your club completes its elections (and no 
later than May 15), your club secretary should report the incoming officers and 
directors. Help us keep them in the loop by providing email addresses for future 
communications. 

 Standard Club Structure – Help your nominating committee know the positions 
available in the new Standard Club Structure. The sample structure includes the 
officers, board of directors and standing committees. It provides guidance to the 
overview of a club’s layout. 

 The Club Quality Initiative (CQI) is a strategic planning tool that helps clubs iden-
tify opportunities for improvement. The program features several steps to help 
club operations become more efficient and find new directions. By identifying 
areas that can be improved, your incoming officers can take measured steps to 
accomplish goals and, by involving the whole club in this exciting process, your 
club can be even better! 

Use these helpful resources to get your incoming officers ready as they take the lead.

Finally, Lions Clubs International has designed webpages, e-Books and other resources 
to assist your club officers in their positions. Visit the Club Officers webpage to learn 
more about each of these key roles.

Please contact us if you have any questions by phone at (630) 468-7084 or (630) 468-
6890 or by email at clubofficers@lionsclubs.org. 

Thank you for your service and leadership!

Sincerely,
Your District & Club Administration Division Support Team

This message was sent to the following: Club President, Club First Vice President, Club Secretary
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Lions Clubs International, LCIF and Lions Quest are coming together to serve the youth in our community, form new 
specialty clubs, club branches and provide leadership opportunities for all Lions who are passionate about improving 
the quality of life for your youth.

Part of the Global Membership Approach is to remotivate members with exciting service and fellowship. What is 
more exciting than putting a smile on the face of an at-risk child. Please join me to discover how your club can benefit 
from this new initiative. 
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comdac@comdac.com

We have almost reached the goal of $300 million.   Please review your budget and make a contribution to LCIF, OUR 
Foundation prior to June 30.   There are several options in addition to making a direct contribution to LCIF that we can 
take advantage of.   Our district still has a few squares left on our Melvin Jones raffle board.   We will be drawing the 
winner for the Melvin Jones Fellowship at the district convention.   The squares are $20, $10 of which goes to fund the 
Fellowship, and $10 as an individual contribution from the square purchaser.   Your club can buy a square also if you want 
a chance to name a member from your club for the MJF.   

 We also have the statewide raffle with great prizes.   The flier for the raffle is attached.   Those tickets are also $20.   We 
have 71 left to sell in our district, so please talk to your club members about purchasing one, or consider buying one (or 
more!) as a club.   You could then raffle your winnings off in your club.   If you have any questions about either of the 
raffles, let me know.

 CST Barb Durflinger — LCIF Chair, District 11-E2

A LETTER FROM LEADERSHIP

Dear Fellow Humanitarian,

It is hard to believe that the end of Campaign 100 is just a few short months away. We are leased to report that 
to date, thanks to generous supporters like you, we have reached approximately 90 percent of our goal, 
having raised more than US$274 million! 

Not that many months ago, in June 2021, we reached a significant milestone, making Campaign 100 the 
largest fundraising success in LCIF’s history, raising more than Campaign SightFirst II did over a decade ago. 
This amazing achievement would not have been possible without your tremendous support.

We have already accomplished so much since the campaign launched in 2018 at our international convention, 
and funds raised have already magnified our service and impacted the lives of so many around the world. We 
hope you enjoy reading how together, Lions and LCIF, made a difference for Khloe, who is featured on the 
cover of this newsletter, and that you will take a moment to read about some other projects made possible by 
your support.

There are just a few months left until we celebrate our collective accomplishments during CICon in Montreal, 
and we look forward to seeing many of you there. In the days remaining, we encourage you to add to your 
support of LCIF encourage your fellow club members to pledge their support to help us reach our campaign 
US$300 million goal. All donations received before June 30, 2022 qualify for limited-edition Campaign 100 
recognition.

Let’s bring Campaign 100 to the finish line, and begin to build on our success!

Sincerely,
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LCIF Statewide Raffle Tickets
comdac@comdac.com  Fri, Mar 25, 5:18 PM

At long last we received the tickets for the statewide LCIF raffle.  Each 

district is being asked to sell 100 of the $20 tickets.  I have attached the 

flier for the raffle.  If each club could talk to their members, we only 

need to sell an average of 4 tickets per club to meet our goal, so please 

talk to your members about buying a ticket.  So far we have sold 18 

tickets to Lions in the clubs below:

Alpena- 6

Boyne Valley- 2

Central Lake- 2

Hillman- 6

Oscoda- 1

Petoskey- 1

Please consider having your club buy one, which can then be raffled 

within your club.  The tickets need to be sold before May 1, so we need 

to move on this quickly.  Please send me your check (or checks) from 

your club made out to the Sterling Heights Lions Club (they made 

arrangements for the license, but all proceeds get credited to the Lions 

of Michigan).  I will need the information on the buyers so I can fill out 

the stubs for you.  These tickets can also be sold to non-Lions.  I can 

also send some blank tickets for you to sell, just be aware that I will 

need the stubs and payment back by 5/1 to make sure they get 

entered into the drawing.  Let me know if you have any questions.

 Barb Durflinger

11-E2 LCIF 

989-742-2790

lionbarb@comdac.com
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Another Lions of Michigan Grant

Our district received another veteran’s emergency assistance grant from the Lions of Michigan Foundation, this one 
for the widow of a veteran.   The district matched it with a $500 grant, and the fund established by the Rogers City 
Lions for continuing medical assistance in their service area donated another $500 for her assistance, for a total of 
$2,500.   “We Serve.”

 Barb Durflinger  —  11-E2 Trustee, Lions of Michigan Foundation
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MEMBERSHIP

Hello Lions Leaders,

This email is being sent to club presidents and membership chairs, but in the cases 
where the president and/or membership chair did not have an email listed with LCI, the 
officer with an email listed received this. Also, many clubs do not have a membership 
chair, and I would encourage you to have someone take on that role. 

This email is to let you know of an upcoming challenge for the districts of MD 11 -- we 
are part of MD 11 E-2. The challenge, created by the district governors, is being called 
60 by 60. The idea is to increase membership by 60 members in each of the 10 
districts of the multi-district, which is the Lower Peninsula. The challenge begins April 1 
and a trophy will be awarded to the district that adds the most members.  

Membership allows us to do what we do as Lions -- serve our communities -- and 
growing our clubs is always a priority. While 60 members might seem like a large 
number, with 27 clubs that number is quite manageable. There is an average of a bit 
over two per club (let's try not to bring in a fraction since someone might have to 
answer tough questions), but clubs in small communities or those that are large for the 
size of their community might not be able to get two new members and the larger 
communities would need to average more. It still is possible if small clubs could add 
one and the bigger clubs bring in a few more. 

As we aim to add new members, I am available to speak to your club in whatever 
manner you currently meet. I would love to make a club visit, but if your club is still 
meeting virtually I can do that as well. Anything I can do to help, I would be willing to 
do. In the meantime, here's a link to some of the membership resources available at 
the LCI websites

Invite Members | Lions Clubs International. It is a great resource to acclimate yourself 
to what is available for your club to help it grow. 

Also, with the convention just around the corner I would encourage you and your club 
members  to try and attend. This is our first opportunity to meet in person as a district 
in three years. If you can't make the full weekend, there are plenty of opportunities to 
stop in for a single event. In addition there is training Saturday morning for presidents, 
secretaries, treasurers and membership chairs. I will be running the membership 
training session, hopefully with the help of District Governor Bill Gaines who is 
currently recovering from heart surgery. 

I hope to hear from you, or see you at the district convention April 29-May 1 at Boyne 
Mountain. 

Thanks for all you do, 

Steve Murch
Alpena Lions Club
2nd Vice District Governor
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Room Rates at Boyne Mountain

Call or go on line for your convention room reservations, here is 
some additional information and room types available:

 Clock Tower Lodge- $119 for 2 Queen or 1 King

Mountain Grande Lodge- $145 for 2 Queen or 1 King

 The ones below have a two night minimum:

  Condos

Disciples Ridge- $361/night

3 bedroom log cabin- $443/night

Mountain Villa 2 bedroom- $321/night (sleeps 6)

Mountain Villa 3 bedroom- $352/night (sleeps 8)

  Suites

Saalbach and Arlberg- $272/night

2 bedroom Zermatt Suite- $599/night

3 bedroom Salzberg suite- $599/night

 So if you are getting a group together to come from your club, 
some of the multi-bedroom condos/suites might be an option for 
you.

 Please pass this on to your club members.

— CST Barb Durflinger
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AID TO UKRAINE

Https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate?utm_source=intruder-
banner&utm_medium=link&utm_campaign=humanitarian-resettlement

 If your club would like to do something to assist the refugees from Ukraine, I have 
attached a link to the fund at LCIF.

 CST Barb Durflinger

                                     Stepping Up to the Plate

As we proceed to the start of a new year, let’s look at what we can do for the lions in our District.

We are in need of lions that have the talent and leadership skills, or lions that would be willing to get 
some training to step forward and assume some of the roles as ZC, and committee member or 
Chairman of District Committee’s.  You can start off by just being on the committee without 
assuming the role of Chair.

It used to be that you would have to drive down to Lansing to attend meetings the Multiple District 
committee chairs called, but now with new technology, you can call in to these meetings from the 
comfort of your own home.   

If you want to discuss being on a committee, call that committee chair.  If you want to talk about 

being a ZC,  2nd Vice District Governor, 1st Vice District Governor, give me a call and we can 
discuss all that it entails.

I will use myself as an example, there is no way I can do a great job having to be the chair of 6 
committees.  It’s impossible to be able to put the time and effort into each one of those, so we do the 
best we can.  We also have many vacant committees within our District that need to be filled and we 
are losing out on information due to these vacancies.

We need you to step up to the plate and hit a home run so that all the lions of our district benefit.

WE NEED YOUR HELP

Leadership Chair

PDG David Zeller

Lions Mints

comdac@comdac.com   Apr 1, 2022, 2:18 PM

For those clubs participating in the Lion Mint program, there will be price increases and ship-
ping increases coming, probably in the summer due to increased costs.   Also the supply of 
fizzy mints is getting low, and due to the Covid shutdowns in Australia, they aren’t sure when 
they are getting more.   So, if you would like to get a supply in before they run out or the 
price goes up, I will be in Lansing on the 21st and can bring them back and deliver them at 
the district convention to save you the shipping charges.   You can either let me know what 
you want, or contact Chad at the Foundation directly and let him know that I can pick them 
up on the 21st.

  CST Barb



DISTRICT 11-E2 NEWSLETTER 23 2021 - 2022

A P RI L  20 2 2

Scam Alert!

From: Rod Leathers

Sent: Saturday, April 2, 2022 9:41 AM

To: ComDaC

Subject: Gordon Harris email 

Hello Barb,

There is an email going around from Gordon Harris needing help. It is a scam.
 I talked to Gordon last night.  If you could put this out to everyone I would 
appreciate it.

Thanks

Rod

 Actual copy of scam script: 

It doesn’t sound that ominous ….

Don’t be fooled!  
Be Careful.  Be Vigilant.  Be Aware!
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APRIL 2022

District Convention and Cabinet Meeting — April 29, 2022-May 1, 2022 — Boyne 
Mountain Lodge.  More details to follow

    Earth Day — April 22 ,2022

May 2022

Lions of Michigan MD 11 Convention 2022  — May 20-21, 2022  — Auburn Hills 
Marriott Pontiac

JUNE 2022

The 104th Lions Clubs International Convention in Montréal — June 24-28, 2022.. 
LCICon 2022 Montréal, Canada ...

On the Mend 
DG William Gaines is reuperating from a triple by-pass on Friday, March 11.

Beaverton Lions lost Lions RICHARD ROEHRS on March 23, 2022

We honor those who have passed; with sympathies & condolences to family & friends 
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Boyne Valley Lions 

MARCH 2022

(From Boyne Valley meeting notes)

The Feb/Mar pasty sale concluded last week. The Lions made $2,134 although the club will donate $300 to 
the Hospitality Class for the use of their kitchen, ingredients, and Chef Cole’s time. This means the club will 
have raised $1,834 for the event. As a comparison, the Lions trailer made the same amount for 6 football 
games last year!  Also, the Lions Club did wind up donating 71 pasties to Litzenburger Place and Deer 
Meadows
Michelle Cortright was inducted into our club March 23, 2022.

East Jordan Lions

MARCH 2022

East Jordan president Terry Graham welcomes new 
member, Faye Miller,

Hillman Lions

MARCH 2022

Newspaper coverage on one of our generous 
contributors!
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Oscoda Lions
MARCH 2022

Bowling is back!! Oscoda Lions held their 14th annual bowling tournament Saturday. We had 96 bowlers , 
Everyone that participated received a prize thanks to all the businesses in Oscoda. The Lions Club thanks 
all the bowlers and bowlers and bowlers and businesses for their generosity. We could not serve the 
community without your support.
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 CORONAVIRUS  UPDATES April 01, 2022

This is a snapshot of the World, Nation, and State of Michigan statistics on  April 01, 2022.  Numbers may 

be significantly higher by the time you read this as the COVID-19 Delta & Omicron Variants continue to infect 

more.   (Info from  WHO, CDC & michigan.gov. NY Times & other health websites)

 World Statistics   Cases:   486,761,597 Deaths:  6,142,735

  U. S. Statistics      Cases:    79,342,899    Deaths:   972,830

  Michigan Statistics  Cases:     2,389,506    Deaths:   35,706  

11-E2 Counties Cases Reported Deaths % Vaccinated

Alcona: 1,725 71 60.81%

Alpena: 5,585 136 59.11%

Antrim: 4,303 64 63.78%

Arenac: 3,195 67 56.47%

Charlevoix: 4,896 54 68.56%

Cheboygan: 4,383 102 60.26%

Crawford: 2,555 30 58.02%

Emmet: 6,356 85 72.58%

Gladwin: 5,561 113 53.28%

Iosco: 4,788 140 61.79%

Kalkaska: 3,543 60 51.95%

Montmorency: 1,715 46 59.06%

Ogemaw: 4,303 105 49.35%

Oscoda: 1,433 55 47.87%

Otsego: 5,609 99 59.48%

Presque Isle: 2,062 57 65.02%

Roscommon: 4,610 113 60.32%

Totals 66,622 1,397 59.28%
 

Vaccination % = number of county residents vaccinated  (1 or 2 doses) divided by the total county resident population 5+

Vaccinations (1 or more doses) Summary:
 World:  66.1%    United States:  77%   —   Michigan:  66.83%

(Statistics may vary monthly as new information and corrections are applied)

Age: 5+:  1 or + Dose

Total Avg:

   District 11-E2 Statistics       = Highest No.    = Lowest No.
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Editor’s Notes — 2022  by Lion David J. Zimmer

COVID Update: Where We Are
“The emergence of a new variant is just a matter of time, scientists say.  

After the Omicron variant brought a fresh wave of SARS-CoV-2 infections and anxiety at the start of 2022, some 
nations are starting to record a decline in case numbers. But after two years of oscillating between pandemic surges 
and retreats, even people in these countries cannot help but wonder when the next blow will come — and what form 
it will take.

There is no way to know for sure when a variant will become dominant, or whether it will rise to the status of a ‘variant 
of concern’ — meaning that there are signs that it has picked up worrying new properties, such as spreading more 
rapidly, causing more-severe disease or evading immune responses.

The history of these viral dynamics suggests that a new variant will sweep through every few months.

The 54 mutations in Omicron’s genome — and particularly the 34 clustered in a key viral protein called spike — 
severely weakens the ability of COVID-19 vaccines to prevent SARS-CoV-2 infection. But protection against severe 
disease seems to have remained high, and probably contributed to the perceived mild disease caused by Omicron.

Although Omicron’s spike mutations seem to weaken antibody defenses, scientists have detected only slight declines 
in the ability of immune cells called T cells to recognize the virus. These cells are thought to be particularly important 
in limiting the scope of a viral infection, killing off infected cells and limiting the virus’s spread.

Ultimately, the data continue to point to the importance of vaccination. Vaccines shore up our immunity and that 
immunity will be cross-reactive, when it comes to T cells, with another variant.”

— Excerpts from an article in Nature magazine

Truth, or Consequences
April begins with the slightly odd day of pranks and tricks, supposedly all in “fun” — April Fools’ Day.  While many 
historians have postulated several different origin possibilities, from the Middle Ages to ancient Roman festivals, 
nobody really knows for sure when or where this practice first originated. 

April Fools’ Day may be entertaining, but the lack of truth in the reality of our society is more than disturbing.  In a time 
of countless conspiracy theories, “fake news”, “alternative facts”, Ponzi schemes and other scams, and downright 
disinformation, factual truth seems a rare commodity. Some people need to lie for reasons of greed, lust, ego, and other 
vices.  Many people have been hurt by lies, financially, health wise, or psychologically.

So how can we tell what is true or not?  Every thing we think we know, what we believe, comes from what we’ve learned 
from others, and what we learn from own experiences.  Often times, what we’ve been taught or learned from parents, 
friends, teachers, or from TV, social media, or other sources turns out to be untrue  — or blatant lies.

Sometimes an untruth is merely a mistake, a human error, thought to be true at the time — especially found in science, 
where what is considered as true often is revised when newer data is available.  Today’s feathered dinosaurs are much 
different than the lumbering reptiles that I learned about as a child.

The worst untruths are those knowingly used to perpetuate some financial or social advantage to the liars.  A good 
example: slavery and the resulting racism that we know so well.  Slavery of black Africans thrived in a supposedly 
civilized nation on the premise that the Africans were a less than human race, little more than animals that could be 
trained to do human tasks.  Because the entire economy of some states depended on the labor of slaves, the whole 
society, churches included, backed the not-quite-human dogma, even though many people who were around slaves 
may have had their doubts as to this inferiority.  How could anyone see these black people every day, working, talking, 
doing human things, with human emotions, and yet not realize they share our humanity?  After the abolishment of 
slavery black people were legally free citizens, but the “big lie” dogma of inferiority continued as racism. Modern 
science has long proved all the so-called races, black, red, white, yellow, are are one race, Homo Sapiens, the Human 
Race.  Racism, as we Lions know, is as pointless and senseless as the “Flat Earth” theory. 

Truth is a cornerstone of any human endeavor.  There can be little progress if untruth becomes dominant among 
fractious groups.  While we are all capable of knowing right from wrong, some just choose to ignore it. So if you seek 
Truth, keep an open mind, question everything, confirm source reliability, and feel it in your heart, where Truth dwells..

Note:  I recently wrote about DNA discoveries proving our ancestors’ interbreeding with Neanderthals and Denisovans 
leaving Neanderthal DNA in most every European and Denisovan DNA in Asians.  Neanderthals and Denisovans didn’t 
move back into Africa,  so native black Africans who haven’t interbred recently with Caucasians or Asians have no outside 
DNA — meanings only native black Africans are the branch of modern humans that have pure Homo Sapiens DNA.  Nazis 
and other racists’ dogma portrays blacks as “impure” while theirs is a “pure race” — it turns out they just got it backwards.

BE KIND.   MASK UP + SOCIAL DISTANCE + WASH HANDS + VACCINATION =  STAY SAFE!

Info from Nature and other 
websites
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White Peaks - White Sands

These Pictures were taken this March at the White Sands National Park, just west of Alamogordo, New Mexico.

I’d heard of White Sands many years ago, and I’ve seen pictures of the area.  Still, I was totally blown away by the 
experience of actually being there at one of the world's great natural wonders, rising from the heart of the Tularosa 
Basin.  The white sands are not the same as the silica beach sand  we’re familiar with. It reflects rather than absorbing 
the sun’s rays as regular sand does., Even on the hottest day it feels cool to the skin, no hot blisters on bare feet.  It 
is also easier to walk on, you don’t sink into it.

White Sands is unique, the largest gypsum dune field in the world, covering 275 square miles (the 2nd larges in Cuatro 
Ciénegas, Mexico, covers 8 square miles). The mineral that forms the  White Sands  dunes is about 98 percent pure 
gypsum sand.  Gypsum is a common mineral that dissolves in water, so it is very rare in the form of sand granules,and 
it is even rarer to find gypsum sand in the form of large dunes piled up by wind. 

White Sands National Park on one of the largest military bases in the U.S., White Sands Missile Range, which uses 
most of White Sands’ 275 square miles as a missile testing site, leaving only a small section for park-goers. 

The gypsum dunes are home to a unique ecosystem of plants and wildlife, many of which only exist here. White Sands 
also has the largest concentration of Age of Mammals, (Cenozoic Era), footprints (mammoths, saber-toothed cats, 
giant ground sloths, etc,) in the United States.  If you have the chance, experience this unique place that has no equal.
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Didn’t find any mention of YOUR Lions Club in this issue? 

Send your information to:  

● Activities:  Service Projects, Fundraising Events, Club Events – What You DO!

● Club Milestones:  Awards, Club Officers, New Memberships, Passings – What 

Is Happening With Your Members!

● Photos of Service Activities, Fundraising Events, Awards, etc.

* Photos:  Should be 300 pixels for good quality.  

Include names of individuals in photos, and/or describe what the photo is showing.  
Text:  Include dates and names (if applicable) for all events submitted.  

Text will be edited as needed for space, spelling, corrections, etc.

Don’t be left out!!


